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St Ursula's Convent School

13th September 2024

Headteacher's Weekly Message

Dear Parent/ Carer

As promised, we are pleased to share with you the first Ursuline Post of the 

new academic year.  Importantly we have been really impressed with the 

attitude of all our students since the start of the year – polite, well-behaved 

and hard-working.  For myself, the new staff, and the staff returning it has 

been great to build new relationships.  Our new staff have been settling in 

well and Mr Amadi has written to you all in this edition.  

I had the pleasure of meeting the Senior Prefect Team last Friday and will 

meet with them again today.  Suffice to say, it was a grilling but there were 

lots of positive ideas from that meeting.  Firstly, our Year 11 Prefect Team will 

now be finalised over the next week – the deadline for applications was today.  

We will also be announcing over the coming weeks more about the trips and 

clubs that will be on offer.  It is tempting to start giving teasers now so all I will 

say at this stage is that some of the more commonly asked-for trips and clubs 

have been Debating Club, Art Club, a Student Magazine, Duke of Edinburgh 

Award, Drama Trips, and a Ghost Hunt at the school.  

I will take the opportunity to point out that our Year 11 Information Evening 

will be held on Wednesday 25th September - a week later than previously 

advertised a letter will be sent out to Year 11 parents today. 

We also open our doors to prospective Year 7s tomorrow and I want to say 

thank you to all students and staff for coming in to help out with tours and 

showing off our school. Wishing all in our community a happy and safe 

weekend.

Mr O’Shaughnessy
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Gospel: 
Jesus told his disciples this parable: “A man going on a journey called in his 
servants and entrusted his possessions to them. To one he gave five talents; to 
another, two; to a third, one–to each according to his
ability. Then he went away. Immediately the one who received five talents 
went and traded with them and made another five. Likewise, the one who 
received two made another two. But the man who received one went off and 
dug a hole in the ground and buried his master’s money. After a long time, the 
master of those servants came back and settled accounts with them. The one 
who had received five talents came forward bringing the additional five. He 
said, ‘Master, you gave me five talents. See, I have made five more.’ His master 
said to him, ‘Well done, my good and faithful servant. Since you were faithful 
in small matters, I will give you great responsibilities. Come, share your 
master’s joy.’ Then the one who had received two talents also came forward 
and said, ‘Master, you gave me two talents. See, I have made two more. ‘His 
master said to him, ‘Well done, my good and faithful servant. Since you were 
faithful in small matters, I will give you great responsibilities. Come, share your 
master’s joy.’ Then the one who had received the one talent came forward and 
said, ‘Master, I knew you were a demanding person, harvesting where you did 
not plant and gathering where you did not scatter; so out of fear I went off and 
buried your talent in the ground. Here it is back.‘ His master said to him in 
reply, ‘You wicked, lazy servant! So you knew that I harvest where I did not 
plant and gather where I did not scatter? Should you not then have put my 
money in the bank so that I could have got it back with interest on my return? 
Now then! Take the talent from him and give it to the one with ten. For to 
everyone who has, more will be given and he will grow rich; but from the one 
who has not, even what he has will be taken away. And throw this useless 
servant into the darkness outside, where there will be wailing and grinding of 
teeth.’”

Reflection:
We used this Gospel in our Liturgy with staff when we returned on Monday 2nd

September.   At the start of a new academic year, it is a useful guide on a 
number of levels.  As staff, a reminder that it is our purpose and mission to 
help young people discover and develop their own talents, whatever they may 
be.  But this parable is also about the power of hard work.  Ultimately we are 
here on earth to work and hard work is rewarded.  God rewards those who 
work hard for themselves and in service to their community.
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Closing Prayer:

Lord, draw our hearts away from selfishness,

- turn our lives to loving service.

Lord, may we bring the bread of hope to the poor,

-teach us to serve you in those who suffer.

Lord, may we come to know the abundance of your 

love,

-give us compassionate hearts. Amen 



Introduction from the new 
Head of Mathematics

Dear Parents & Guardians,

I hope you and your family have had an enjoyable summer break. As we begin a 

new academic year, I would like to take the opportunity to introduce myself to 

you. I am both honoured and excited to have begun my tenure as Head of 

Mathematics, having taken over from Mr O’Brien who retired after a successful 

tenure. I have been working closely alongside Ms Grant since my appointment to 

ensure smooth transition and handover of all academic matters in the 

Department of Mathematics. I would like to take this opportunity to say a public 

‘thank you’ to her for the wisdom and openness that shaped the handover 

process.

I am very much looking forward to getting to know the school community and my 

team of other maths teachers over the coming weeks. It was clear to me that St 

Ursula’s School successfully balances a genuine desire for kindness and 

community with an unerring commitment to individual academic excellence, a 

commitment which was demonstrated my impressive GCSE results compared to 

the national average the students achieved this summer.

I feel incredibly excited to join St Ursula’s as Head of Mathematics and I am 

steadfast in my desire to ensure that our pupils are given the resources and 

support to make informed and unconstrained choices about their interests, 

subjects and careers. It is therefore important that we work collaboratively to 

improve the chances of them developing into successful, happy and confident 

citizens in every aspect of their lives.

I look forward to meeting you at one of the upcoming information events. In the 

meantime, I wish you and your daughters a happy start to the school year 

2024/2025.

With Best wishes,

Mr G Amadi
Subject Leader and Head,
Department of Mathematics.



Physical Education

Physical Education clubs are due to commence next week. Lunchtime clubs 
students will require their trainers but can take part in their school 
uniform. Clubs will run from 1.30pm until 2pm.
For after-school clubs, if students have not had a PE lesson on the day and 
are therefore in their PE kit, they must change into their PE kit after school. 
Students just need to come down to the sports hall and register.



Literacy Newsletter 



School News 

An exciting opportunity!
Here at St. Ursula’s, we are looking to appoint our own Poet Laureate, 
who will be asked to write a poem for each special occasion across the 
year. These occasions might include Black History Month, Advent, St 
Angela's/Ursula's Day and more.
If your child would like to be St Ursula's Poet Laureate, they will need to 
write an entry poem celebrating a fresh start.

Poems can be handed to any English teacher.

DEADLINE: 20th September
Ms Dias Head of English 



School News 



Safeguarding Support and Information 
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